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March 2023

Dear Pastor, Churches, and Friends:

It is hard to believe that it is already spring! We stay so busy that time seems to go by so
quickly! It reminds us that we must be busy about the Father’s business as the coming of our
Lord is at hand! May we keep this verse in Proverbs 29:18 before us “Where there is no
vision, the people perish.”

Jrnavels

Since our last letter, we have been busy in meetings and traveling in South Carolina, North
Carolina, and Georgia. We are thankful for open doors and safety for all of our travels. This
coming week we will be in New Mexico in a church plant of one of our missionary families,
Caleb and Joy Worley. We are looking forward to seeing what the Lord is doing there in
New Mexico through this precious couple. It is always exciting to see these new works
having missions conferences and supporting missionaries.

Macedenia News

March 23, Macedonia will be having a Regional Labourers Together Conference at Freedom
Baptist Church in Rural Hall, North Carolina. We ask you to pray for this meeting and
attend if you are in the area. The primary focus of the meeting is to help pastors not familiar
with Macedonia get acquainted with us and share the burden of missions around the world.
We pray that God will bless and use Dr. Scott Caudill and Dr. Roger Baker as they lead this
meeting.

The Lord has blessed and given us several new missionary families. We are constantly
praying that the Lord of the Harvest will call and send Labourers. The harvest truly is
plenteous, and the laborers are few! We need more men to surrender and go! There is no
better way than to spend a life serving the Lord in the field of God’s calling! We are
thankful and have no regrets for our years of service for Him.

Family News

We ask you to pray for our grandson, Noah, and his fiancée Rebekah. They will be getting
married on April 1. Noah surrendered to preach sometime back. We are excited to see what
God has in store for them as they set out on their new life together serving Him.

It is hard to express our gratitude and thankfulness for your faithful support and prayers for
us. We have had times when we knew at that moment people were praying for us. You are
such a vital part of what we do. We pray that the Lord will continue to bless you.

In His Service,

Dean and Karen Hamby




